
Winter  2023 



• Participating with men’s and women’s 

basketball team meetings, practices, and 
games, providing devotionals and prayer. 

• Providing meals and encouragement post 
surgery, and pre-game meals. Thank 
you to all our volunteers.  

• Official baseball team chaplain.  
• Film, faith, food, and friendship meet-

ings.  

• Amy recently helped a player through 
the transition of loss of season due to 

failed surgical repair. 
• Tony Bonacci is leading Bible study on 

Sunday mornings with the track and 

field team.  
• One-on-one mentoring and Bible studies 

 

• Mission project—baseball locker room 
renovation. 

• Successful golf outing. Thank you to all 
our golfers and sponsors. 

• Fund Raising event at Culver’s, Allendale. 

• Partnered with Beautiful Lives Project. 
• Brought in guest speaker David Magley, 

president of TBL. 

• Attended chaplains conference and re-
ceived credentials for suicide prevention 

counseling. 
• Thank you to Ambrose Electrical Services 

for our GivingTuesday matching gift. 

• Thank you to Country Window and Door 
for the donation of a vehicle. 

 
THANK YOU for an awesome year. We could 
not have done this without YOU!  

John Modderman 
Executive Director 
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